
 

 

 

Highlights: 

1) Have A Happy Holiday 

2) Adaptive Winter Sports  

3) Meeting Goals at Challenge Center 2019  

4) Achieving your New Year's Resolution  

5) Meet Heather!  

6) Thank you!  

  
 

 

 

2019 Winter Newsletter   

 

 

 

Happy Holidays!  

 

 

From the Challenge Center Family to yours, we wish you Happy  Holidays  and 

a Happy  New Year ! We are excited to continue to help you achieve your 

fitness and physical therapy goals in 2020.  Please note: Challenge Center will 

http://challengecenter.org/


 

be closed for the holidays beginning Monday, December 23, 2019   through 

Wednesday, January 1, 2020  and will re-open at 9 am on Thursday January 

2, 2020 to help you keep those New Year's Resolutions!  

  

 

 

Thank You For Your Support!   

    

Just a few of the dreams you helped 
come true at Challenge Center in 2019!  

 

 

Challenge Centers clients have been working hard all year round to achieve their 

goals for the year of 2019 and we would like to introduce you to some of them that 

have achieved goals this year! 

 

 

 

Haram 

Haram has been working hard at 

Challenge Center to achieve his 

goals and improve his life. This year 

Haram started walking at home with 

just his Mom. Even more fun for 

Haram was visiting his brother and 

being able to walk all around the 

house with him! Way to Go Haram! 

 



 

 

 

Jamilah 

Jamilah's family came to visit for the 

holidays, and stopped by the 

Challenge Center to watch her 

Physical Therapy. Not only was she 

able to show off her her new 

independent sitting balance, but also 

surprised her family by standing up 

for a family photo! Great job Jamilah! 
 

 

 

 

 

Ian 

This year Ian wanted to increase his 

walking and wanted to do so at 

Challenge Center. He is now walking 

at least 2x per week with the trainers 

at Challenge Center and couldn't be 

happier! Fantastic work Ian! 

 

 

 

Eric 

Eric started 2019 with a large 

external fixture keeping his left leg 

straight and he was unable to drive 

any car, let alone his prized mini 

cooper. A week ago, Eric surprised 

the staff by arriving to therapy, on his 

own, driving his beloved mini cooper! 

Eric has worked so hard to achieve 

this goal and we are so happy for 

him. Awesome work Eric! 
 



 

 

Vern 

Vern with had goals for 2019 to 

increase his strength. Over the 

course of this year he was able to 

increase his double limb leg press 

from 80 lbs to 110 lbs, and his single 

leg press from 40 lbs to 50 lbs and 

multiply his plank time from 10 sec to 

1 min! Way to go Vern! 
 

 

Please consider Challenge Center in your HOLIDAY GIVING to 

help us change even more lives in 2020!! 

Click HERE to help! 

 

 

 

Adapted Winter Sports  
You Can Do!  

 

The United States Adaptive Recreation Center (USARC) was founded in 1983, 

to ensure access to people with all disabilities for skiing opportunities. 

If you are looking for some opportunities to enjoy some winter sports there are 

some areas close to San Diego the opportunity for adaptive sports.  

 

USARC established its first on site full adaptive ski school in Southern 

California at Big Bear Mountain Resort. Today they also have a water sports 

and summer camping available. Winter sports available at Big Bear include 

skiing, snowboarding and snowshoeing.  Lifts at Big Bear Mountain Resort are 

capable of accommodating mono-skis, bi-skis, and outriggers. Guests must be 

able to safely embark and disembark the lifts independently. Guests with limited 

mobility may require the assistance of a support person. Although at this time 

there are no adaptive equipment rentals available through Big Bear Mountain. 

You may however, contact USARC as they offer lessons as well as equipment 

rentals for those with disabilities.  
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Another, however, further option from San Diego is Disabled Sports Eastern 

Sierra (DSES) at Mammoth Lakes California. They have staff and volunteers to 

help teach alpine skiing, cross country skiing, biatholon and snowboarding to 

those of of all abilities using adaptive equipment such as mono skis, bi skis, 

snow gliders and more.  Sessions are half a day each with each session 

costing $105 which includes private instruction, equipment, and lift tickets. 

 

 

Keeping Your New Year’s Resolution!  

 

 

New years can be an exciting time and feel like a fresh start.  Although the task of 

a new years resolution can be overwhelming, it is important to remember that it is 

not a time to change everything about you, but a chance to reflect on the past year 

and make positive changes to you and your lifestyle. 

 

Setting small goals and changing one behavior at a time will aid in achieving goals 

and decrease the anxiety and immense stress that a new years resolution can 

entail. Talking about your goals and stating them a loud can also increase 

accountability and can give you a support group to help with encouraging you 

when times get tough. Also remember we are not perfect and you may have a 

small set back, this is okay, remember the big picture and to keep pushing 

through.  

 

Making SMART goals is a useful way to help you achieve your new years 

resolution: 

 

 

S-specific: rather then say I want to 

lose weight, say how much weight 

you want to lose 

M-measurable: specific criteria to 

measure progress 

A-attainable: not impossible to 

achieve 

R-realistic: within reach and relative 

to ones own life 

T-timely: clearly defined timeline 

  
 



 

 

Meet our new PT, Heather!  

  

 

 

 

 

Heather Kirby, PT, DPT has been a 

Physical Therapist for almost 7 years 

working at Sharp Memorial Hospital 

and intermittently at Challenge 

Center. Heather was actually 

Tiffany's therapy student in the Fall 

of 2012 and keeps coming back for 

more. She attended Palomar College 

and California State University San 

Marcos for her undergraduate 

degree in kinesiology and attended 

the University of Southern California 

to receive her Doctorate in Physical 

Therapy in 2013. In addition to 

physical therapy, her interests 

include camping, riding her dirt bike 

and spending time with her family 

and baby girl, Madison. "I am so 

excited to be a more permanent 

fixture at the Challenge Center 

again. This place got a hold of my 

heart back in 2012 and I've never 

been able to let it go. I'm so happy to 

be here with my CC Family!" 
 

 

 

Thank You!  

 



 

Jaime's sister Kelly and her now husband Zeb celebrated their nuptials on 

September 28th, 2019 at Bolt Brewery in La Mesa. In lieu of wedding gifts 

the newlyweds asked for donations for their wedding registry. In total 9 

donors from their wedding totaling almost $1500 were donated to Challenge 

Center.  

 

This generous gift to Challenge Center allows us to continue to help 



 

provide opportunities to transform the quality of life and increase the 

independence of seniors, people of all ages with disabilities and their 

families, through extended Physical Therapy, and specialized Health and 

Wellness programs, while providing financial assistance to individuals with 

low income.    

 

From all of us at Challenge Center we want to thank Zeb and Kelly Delvac 

for their generosity! 

 

  

  

 

  

 

https://www.facebook.com/Challenge-Center-228347830527682/
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